
 

Budapest Centre for Mass Atrocities Prevention 
www.budapestcentre.eu - Villanyi ut. 47 – 1118 Budapest – Hungary – info@budapestcentre.eu 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Minutes  

of the 

meeting 

of the 

the Members of the Board of Trustees 

of the 

Foundation for the International Prevention of Genocide and Mass Atrocities 
 

 
 
On 30 May 2017, members of the Board of Trustees of the Foundation for the International 
Prevention of Genocide and Mass Atrocities held their annual meeting at the Central European 
University. At the event, Mr. György Tatár, Chair of the Board of Trustees of the Foundation, Mr. 
Enzo Maria Le Fevre Cervini, Vice-Chair of the Board of Trustees (on skype), Mrs. Erzsébet 
Kaponyi, Mr. Hasan Nuhanovic (on skype), Mr. István Lakatos, Mr. Prem Kumar Rajaram, and Mr. 
József Zsengeller, the Members of the Board of Trustees of the Foundation and Mr. Zsolt Enyedi, 
Vice-President of the CEU were present.  
 

The Board of Trustees has discussed the activities of the Foundation in 2016-2017 and set objectives 
for the activities in 2017-2018. 

 
Main points of the meeting 

• Developing cooperation with educational institutions (universities, high schools and primary 
schools as well), organizations working with vulnerable groups, churches and governmental 
institutions including ministries and embassies would further strengthen the genocide 
prevention community.  

• New tools and technologies should be better incorporated into the activities of the 
Foundation.  

• Using social media and other modern communication technologies are useful tools for 
reaching out to the broader society and complementing the awareness-raising efforts of the 
workshops and publications of the Foundation.  

• More  emphasis should be placed on the education, as well as the issue of migration and its 
relation to genocide.  
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• Potential topics for educational activities should include discrimination, human rights, hate 
crime and hate speech, genocide and the situation and education of Roma community in 
Hungary. The Roma Education Fund that is present in both Hungary and the Balkans and the 
Roma College of the Karoli Gaspar University were regarded as potential partners. 

• Empowering younger generations by providing them with tool kit on how to effectively 
organize discussions on the aforementioned topics could multiply the impact of the 
Foundation’s activities in this field.  

• Strong strategic vision and securing financial stability are both needed for ensuring long-term 
continuity of the Foundation’s activities.  
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